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To Whom It May Concern:

The Loyola University Chicago Health Sciences Campus (LUC HSC) Institutional Review Board for the
Protection of Human Subjects (IRB) has determined that projects involving a single case report do not
meet the definition of research according to 45 CFR 46.102(1).

The LUC HSC IRB does not require review for case reports that involve a single patient.

A case series, more than a single patient, meets the definition of human subjects research and requires
the submission to the LUC HSC IRB for review and approval.

Sincerely,

Robert Wagner, MD

Professor of Radiology

Director of Nuclear Medicine
Chair, Institutional Review Board



